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Nan Heim, Executive Director 

March 27, 2017 
 
TO:  Senator Arnie Roblan, Chair 
  Senator Dennis Linthicum 
  Members of the Senate Education Committee 
 
FROM:  Nan Heim and Amanda Dalton 
  Oregon Academy of Ophthalmology 
 
RE:  Opposition to Senate Bill 142 
 
 
Chair Roblan, Vice Chair Linthicum and Members of the Committee: 
 
Members of the Oregon Academy of Ophthalmology are nearly 200 physicians 
and surgeons throughout the state specializing in eye care.   
 
Pediatric ophthalmologists are those who have completed fellowships in 
this subspecialty and their patients are exclusively children.  Pediatric 
ophthalmologists in Oregon have expressed great concern about Senate Bill 142.   
They believe very strongly that the Irlen lens therapy has been proven to be 
ineffective in treating reading disorders.  They contend that this therapy can 
actually be detrimental because it can delay accurate diagnoses and effective 
treatment or therapy for learning disabilities. 
 
One pediatric ophthalmologist explained the theory of Irlen lenses is that the 
lateral geniculate nucleus (known as the “visual pathway”) in some individuals 
responds to different colors effectively. Testing in lab situations can sometimes 
show brief and measureable results, making the Irlen lens therapy seem 
plausible.  Outside of lab situations, however, individuals adapt quickly  
and the results do not last.  
 
The members of the Oregon Academy of Ophthalmology urge the Committee 
to oppose Senate Bill 142. 
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